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Atkinsonian sets record straight, 
not member just employee
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INVITE YOU TO A LECTURE
IN ENGLISH

every such meeting. I was ack- terested in forwarding their own 
nowledged by the chairman and interests at the expenses of their 
allowed the privilege of speaking fellow students, 
on two occasions. On the issue of I would like to thank George 
OFS and NUS I specifically Manios for the manner in which he 
requested that my remarks, since trys to control the meetings of 
they were the stand of ACSA, be CYSF and for his efforts to allow 
recorded in the minutes. On everyone to be heard. He is always 
Tuesday of this week we received gracious and courteous to non- 
our regular copy of the CYSF council members attending and is 
Council minutes, As usual no too often provoked into having to 
acknowledgement was made of our lose his temper by the lack of 
official attendance at the meeting respect of the council members for 
but to my great surprise not only the chair and their disruption of 
were my remarks not recorded but meetings by their boorish 
whole motions and amendments behaviour, 
were omitted from the minutes.
These minutes were signed only by 
Mr. Edson, not by the secretary of 
the meeting.

Speaking privately as a student of 
this university I wish to see co­
operation among our several 
student councils whenever 
possible. But when I have to attend 
meetings such as that one and then 
read minutes which do not reflect 
the business of the meeting I sin­
cerely doubt whether people such 
as Mr. Edson are working to for­
ward the interests of the students or 
whether they are primarily in-

I would like to take this op­
portunity to correct two errors in 
the article by Evan Leibovitch in 
the February 10 edition of your 
paper.

(A) I am not and have not for 
several years been a member of the 
Atkinson College Students’ 
Association. I am a paid employee 
and as such do on some occasions 
represent our members, who 
through previous commitments 
(such as classes), are unable to 
attend meetings.

(B) I attended the meeting of the 
ratepayers called by Marilyn 
Meshberg as a private person and 
not as a representative of Atkinson. 
The views and questions that I 
expressed there reflected my own 
opinions and not those of the 
Atkinson College Students’ 
Association.

As I have stated above I do on 
occasion represent the Association. 
I was recently requested by the 
ACSA president to attend the CYSF 
Council meeting (February 3) on 
her behalf and state the feelings of 
ACSA on the subjects under 
discussion. May I point out that our 
president is invited to each and
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We acknowledge with thanks the assistance of the 
Chanin Cultural Foundation of the Workmen's Circle, 
USA. I would like to comment on René 

Schmidt’s letter in the February 3 
issue of Excalubur, concerning the 
York fencing team’s supposedly 
bad manners. First, I had better 
establish my credentials. I fenced 
for York for 6 years, with both 
Richard Polatynski and Mike Stein. 
(The latter is the unnamed sabre 
fencer who was described as having 
ugly habits and a nasty 
disposition.) In 1973 I was sabre 
team captain, fencing writer for the 
Excalibur, and assistant fencing 
coach.

It is obvious from René Schmidt’s 
distaste for the “psyching” of an 
opponent that he has never fenced, 
or a least not successfully, and 
probably never competed at 
anything. Fencing is not just a few 
dandies gentlemanly falling on 
each other’s swords. As with all 
competitive sports, psychology 
plays a very important role. After 
all, the essence of fencing is for one 
competitor to establish his (or her) 
superiority over his (or her) op­
ponent of the moment, in simulated 
combat. This is accomplished by 
means of pure technical skill, in­
tellectual planning, physical 
stamina, emotional determination, 
and “psyching”, as well.

René also disliked Mike Stein’s 
habit of shouting “Hélas, Ha, ha” 
whenever he “supposedly has 
scored a point on his opponent.” My 
comment on this is three-fold. 
First, the expression is really “Et 
là”. Second, it is common infencing 
at all levels of skill, even in in­
ternational fencing. The shouting 
serves to focus the attacker’s 
concentration on his opponent, in a 
similar manner to a Karate man’s 
shout of “Ki Ai”. Third, it also tends 
to unnerve inexperienced op­
ponents.

Finally, René vivisected Richard 
Polatynski’s complaints about poor 
judging and implied that he was a 
poor sport. From first hand ex­
perience, at both university and 
open fencing, I can categorically 
state that all fencers complain 
about poor judging. It is almost as 
much fun as the fencing itself. 
However, the judging at the 
university level is not only poor, but 
is also partial. Some university 
teams have a reputation of cheating 
as matter of course.Complaining 
sometimes helps alleviate this 
situation.

In my opinion, Richard 
Polatynski is a proponent of good 
sportsmanship, as both a fencer 
and a coach. I have never observed 
him cheating or physically abusing 
an opponent. He fences hard, but 
well, and after tournaments are 
completed, he even shows his op­
ponents the mistakes which they 
made against him.

Fred Granek, M.E.S.,B.Sc., 
Scarborough

Engineering is one thing. 
Engineering for us is quite another.

You'll work with varied and sophisticated 
equipment on challenging projects in many parts of 
the world, face the responsibilities of leadership 
entrusted to you as an officer in the Canadian Armed 
Forces, and you'll enjoy the opportunity of working 
in all fields of engineering without being overly 
limited1 to any one.

Accepted qualified applicants will be given officer 
rank on entry, and an excellent salary along with 
many benefits. Security, promotions and opportunities 
for post-graduate training all add up to a worthwhile 
and personally rewarding career If that’s what you're 
looking for, it's time we got together.

Write, including your engineering qualifica­
tions to date, to the Director of Recruiting and 
Selection, National Defence Headquarters, 

-Ottawa, Ontario, or visit your nearest Canadian 
Armed Forces Recruiting Centre, listed under 
"Recruiting" in the Yellow Pages.

There's nothing dull about engineering your own 
challenge. And that's where your Engineering career 
in the Canadian Armed Forces begins. From there,
yoùr career possibilities are unlimited. In the Canadian 
Forces, the different engineering disciplines are
divided into 5 major classifications 

Maritime Engineering 
Military Engineering 
Land Ordnance Engineering 
Aerospace Engineering
Electronic and Communications Engineering.
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